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Our Mission: 
We are a local nonprofit, empowering children, 
youth, and families to reach their full potential 
since 1910. Our mission is to provide life-changing 
academic, recreational, and mentoring 
opportunities through Christ-centered values.

Our Vision: 
Our vision is to empower youth and their families 
to achieve success and create a better world.

Dear friend, 

At The Cabbage Patch, nothing fills our hearts with more joy than witnessing one of our youth 
members realize their full potential. Whether it is a College Scholar achieving a major milestone as 
the first in their family to earn a degree or a middle schooler thriving academically and socially – 
each success story is a testament to the power of our mission.  
 
Among these inspiring narratives includes an area where our light shines bright: the evolution of 
our Teen Employees. These exceptional individuals are paid by The Patch and not only contribute 
to youth development departments, but also serve as passionate ambassadors and representatives at 
special fundraising events. They exemplify resilience and growth, arriving as malleable youth and 
blossoming into bold, confident leaders through our impactful programs and supportive staff.

All of this is a manifestation of God’s love in action within our community at The Patch – inspiring 
young people and their families in Louisville to achieve success and shape a brighter tomorrow. As 
you delve into the annual report, you will read firsthand the tremendous impact of your support over 
the past year and our steadfast commitment to future progress. 

Your partnership, generosity, and dedication breathe life into The Patch, affording us the ability 
to continue cultivating potential and facilitating a positive trajectory. Thank you for all you do to 
support this ministry! 

With gratitude,

Rev. Corey G. Miller, D.Min.
Executive Director

Mike Marshall
Board President



EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

Love manifests itself in numerous ways here at The Cabbage Patch, and one of its most profound expressions 
is through the engagement of our members in our Educational Opportunities department. In a landscape where 
academic struggles persist and reports from news outlets across the country highlight the ongoing decline in 
academic achievement, particularly within marginalized and communities of color, our members at The Patch 
continue to defy the odds, demonstrate growth, and thrive. Our education programs have seen a remarkable 15% 
increase in average attendance in 2023.  

But beyond that, it’s the individual stories that truly showcase the impact of the Education Department. Take 
Maya* for instance, who joined The Patch in 8th grade. Initially struggling with homework, Maya’s journey with 
us was transformative. Through personalized tutoring and encouragement from our Education team, Maya has 
not only improved academically, but she is also demonstrating greater resilience and independence in tackling 
challenging subjects and has developed a deeper understanding of complex concepts. This growth enables her to 
complete her high school work more efficiently and accurately.  

For Maya, The Patch isn’t just about mastering subjects; it is a place of belonging and growth. “The Cabbage Patch 
has helped me grow in more than just my education,” Maya states, “It has helped me come out of my shell and talk 
to people.” She further credits our staff for teaching her the importance of learning beyond just getting the right 

answers.  “It’s about learning how to figure out everything step by step. The staff are 
very supportive and loving. They make me feel comfortable and at home.”  

In Maya’s story and countless others, we see the profound impact love, along 
with support of education, academic success, and personal growth have on 
our members. The Patch is changing lives and building futures with hope 
and possibility.

Empowering Our Youth
Through Education

*Name changed to protect the privacy of those we serve.
Photo for illustrative purposes only.

384 Unique 
Members

Participated
in 2023

56% Participated
in Targeted 
Academic 

Intervention and
Leadershiip 
Programs

Average GPA 
for Education 
Participants 
Increased
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RECREATION/YOUTH DEVELOPMENT

At The Cabbage Patch, we understand that successful child development is the result of several key ingredients 
blended. Love and unwavering support are paramount, but another crucial element is accountability. At the 
heart of our approach lies the belief that boundaries, coupled with compassion, provide the scaffolding for 
growth. In this setting, when mistakes occur, as they inevitably do, we view them not as setbacks but as 
opportunities for learning and resilience. Our Behavior Specialist collaborates with members to craft and create 
personalized behavior plans, guiding them back onto the path of success within our programs. This commitment 
to accountability extends to our Teen Leadership Program, an opportunity for our older 
members. By incentivizing consistency and engagement, we empower teens to 
embrace responsibility and leadership roles within The Patch. 

Teen Leaders are not expected to be perfect, but they are responsible for 
the consequences of the choices and decisions they make. Whether it’s 
communicating effectively, preparing for college, or understanding financial 
literacy, our programs equip teens with essential life skills. 

Chris*, a longstanding Patch member who joined at the age of eight, 
exemplifies the benefits of our loving accountability approach. From a young 
member to a Teen Leader, Chris has navigated challenges with grace and 
determination. His willingness to acknowledge mistakes and embrace growth 
and redemption embodies the spirit of our program.  

“I wanted to become a Teen Leader to help kids at The Patch,” Chris said. “I 
almost lost my spot, but I kept going. If you come here long enough you 
can start working here. When you get out of high school it helps 
to have job experience.” With his testament to personal 
improvement, he exemplifies the type of growth we hope 
to foster in every child that comes through our doors. 
His journey underscores the impact of perseverance and 
personal accountability on long-term success. 

Cultivating Leadership
with Accountability

*Name changed to protect the privacy of those we serve.
Photo for illustrative purposes only.

641 Unique 
Members

Served
in 2023

311 Participated
in Social, 
Emotional
& Behavior
Intervention

Learning

85% come to
The Patch

two or more
times a week
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42.1% of children 
live in poverty

36.6% of households  
earn less than  

$30,000 per year

50.5% of those 25 or  
older have a high school 

equivalency or less

These numbers are for our main service area zip codes:
40208, 40216, 40210, 40211, 40212, 40203, 40215, 40214, 40272, 40258

In The Cabbage Patch Service Area:

42%42% 37%37% 51%51%

The Bible offers a profound reminder from the teachings of Jesus in the Gospel of Mark: to love our neighbors as 
ourselves. This principle, foundational to our work in Family Development at The Cabbage Patch, echoes through 
actions and initiatives we have undertaken this past year. 

Loving others is expressed in many ways. Whether it’s compassionate and encouraging words shared by dedicated 
staff with a grieving parent, affirmations given to struggling caregivers, or the tangible assistance provided to those 
facing health or financial hardships, our mission remains clear: to show the love of Jesus in practical ways. 

Family Development collaborates with many who are facing significant health challenges that profoundly affect 
their financial situations. Most of our clients are hourly wage earners rather than salaried employees. Consequently, 
when they’re unable to work, they lose out on income.  

One example of someone facing these challenges coupled with our commitment to help those in great need is 
Ava,* a Cabbage Patch mother facing a health crisis which threatened her family’s stability. Due to 
hospitalization and resulting job loss, the ripple effects were devastating on their finances. Yet, 
through the collective support of local churches, businesses, and generous individuals across 
Louisville, Family Development was able to help in a practical way by providing vital assistance. 
From food and household supplies to school essentials, a Thanksgiving meal bag, and Christmas 
Partner Program, our assistance touched lives and offered hope in adversity. 

Ava’s story serves as a testament to the transformative power of love in action. In 2023 
alone, we served 275 individuals and 61 families in our Christmas Partner Program. Through 
our collective efforts and support of our partners and sponsors, we remain steadfast in our 
commitment to serving and uplifting our Louisville neighbors in need.

COUNSELING AND FAMILY DEVELOPMENT

5
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Photo for illustrative purposes only.

Supporting Household Stability



NAMED FUND HIGHLIGHT

The words of Roosevelt Chin echo through the halls of The Cabbage Patch, inspiring both young and old with 
their timeless wisdom: “You don’t work your way out of poverty, you educate your way out.” This profound 
mantra, now etched and inscribed onto the walls of our Educational Opportunities building, serves as a beacon 
of hope and empowerment for generations of Patch youth.  

For over five decades, Mr. Chin poured his heart and soul into The Patch, leaving an undeniable mark as a youth 
participant, teen employee, and beloved staff member. A true saint of a person during his life, his impact was 
immense because he had unwavering dedication, a magnetic personality, and truly loved The Patch kids. He 
worked closely with founder Louise Marshall and was a guiding light for many, with countless testimonies and a 
common sentiment echoed by many: “Mr. Chin changed my life.” Through it all, the driving force and common 
thread for Roosevelt Chin was his deep desire to share God’s love with the young people he served.  

In recognition of his 50 years of service to youth in Louisville, The Cabbage Patch Board of Directors 
established the Roosevelt Chin Educational Opportunities Fund in 1998.  This enduring fund, sustained by the 
generosity of those touched by his legacy, continues to support the welfare and development of children and 
families to this day.  

Through named funds like the Roosevelt Chin Educational Opportunities Fund, we 
honor the memory of those who have made a lasting impact on our community. 

These gifts not only sustain and support our ministry today, but also pave 
the way for and ensure that future generations to come will have the 
opportunity to “educate their way out” of poverty and realize their God-
given potential. 

If you are inspired and interested in learning more about 
starting a named fund at The Cabbage Patch, please 

reach out to Jennifer Scott at
 jscott@cabbagepatch.org. 

“You don’t work your way out of 
poverty, you educate your way out.”

-Roosevelt Chin

Roosevelt Chin: A Legacy of Giving, 
Learning, and Lifelong Impact



ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT - COUNCILMAN PHILLIP BAKER

The alumni of The Cabbage Patch are a wonderful group who 
reflect and embody what makes our community special. Their 
ongoing dedication and involvement in The Patch, whether through 
board service, employment as a staff member, financial support, 
or volunteerism, is nothing short of inspirational. Then there are 
individuals like Louisville District 6 Metro Councilman Phillip 
Baker, whose spirit of service and commitment extends far beyond 
our walls. As a proud Patch member, Councilman Baker, who also 
works for the Jefferson County Public Schools as a Family Resource 
Counselor, stands as a shining example of the transformative impact 
The Patch has on its alumni. 

Here is what Councilman Baker said in his own words about his 
experience at The Patch: 
 
What was the value of your experience?
I was a member of The Patch from ages 14 to 18,
and it was so valuable to me, more than anybody would ever know. It is a challenging time when you are a teenager, 
even when you have parents who are involved. You’re still trying to find yourself, figure out life, and decide what 
kind of man you’re going to be.

The Cabbage Patch laid the foundation for that, and it always taught me character. There was a saying that stuck with 
me that I learned from a staff member, that “my next was better than my now.” No matter what situation I was going 
through in the moment, if I picked myself up and made sure the next decision that I made was a better one, then 
there could be progress. I have carried that with me throughout my life.
 
In addition, I was an athlete – a football player and an all-state wrestler – and managing those commitments and 
academics was a heavy load. Having people at The Patch to talk to outside of my family was a huge benefit. 
Sometimes you just feel overwhelmed when you’re that age and you can’t quite see what tomorrow looks like, and 
Patch staff encouragements got me to that next day. I think those conversations really changed the trajectory of 

where I was going.
 
Do you have any message for Patch supporters?
I am not special. I am just a person who people took time with 
and invested in, whether it be from a donation, a volunteer that 
came by and shared a kind word. I believe all children in this 
community are the same way. If we invest in them with our 
time, talent, and resources, then in a sense everybody plays 
their part in each other’s lives. People say there’s 6 degrees of 
separation. I believe there are 3, especially in Louisville. Our 
calling is to do what we can to support The Patch, and watch 
what blossoms from that.

Patch Alumni:
Impacting Our Community

There was a saying that stuck 
with me that I learned from a staff 
member, that “my next was better 
than my now.” No matter what 
situation I was going through in the 
moment, if I picked myself up and 
made sure the next decision that 
I made was a better one, then 
there could be progress.

Phillip Baker - Metro Councilman (District 6)
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THE CABBAGE PATCH SETTLEMENT HOUSE, INC. • OPERATING FUND REVENUES AND EXPENSES
Fiscal Year May 1, 2022 - April 30, 2023

Total Assets at April 30, 2023 were $29,149,668, including $4,436,483 in Property & Equipment, $16,406,596 in 
Investments, and $7,793,038 in Perpetual Trusts.
During the year ending April 30, 2023, Net Investment loss was $100,545.
For the year, $421,139 was distributed from the Trusts, decreasing the value of the Trusts by $233,603.
The Endowment Net Assets decreased by $280,922, with an increase in Unrestricted Endowment Assets of $163,928.
Total Net Assets at the year ending April 30, 2023 were $28,968,483.

Operating Fund Revenues			       Amount
Annual Fund Contributions 			       $798,038

Special Events Income 			       $438,527

Endowment & Perpetual Trusts Distributions	  $1,396,380

Other Income/Donated Services		      $102,777

Total Operating Fund Revenues 		   $2,735,722

Operating Fund Expenses		                  Amount
Direct Program Expenses			   $2,003,835

	 (Recreation/Youth Development, Educational Opportunities,
	 Counseling & Family Development)

General & Administrative Expenses		     $258,860

Fundraising Expenses 				       $292,775

Special Events Expenses 			      $132,705

Investment Loss 				           $1,213

Total Operating Fund Expenses 		  $2,689,388
Change in Net Assets				         $46,334

The Cabbage Patch is a BBB Accredited Charity meeting all 20 Standards for Charity
Accountability and adheres to Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP).

Annual Fund 
Contributions 

29%
Endowment & 
Perpetual Trust
Distributions 51%

Special Events 
Income 16%

Other Income/
Donated Services 

4%

Direct Program 
Expenses 74%

Fundraising 
Expenses 11%

General & 
Administrative 
Expenses 10%

Special Events 
Expenses 5%

(Recreation/Youth Development, 
Educational Opportunities,
Counseling & Family Development)

FINANCIAL SUMMARY
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Operating
Fund

Revenues
$2,735,722

Operating
Fund

Expenses
$2,689,388



1910 SOCIETY

Anonymous
Elwyn Abrams
Dorothy J. Altes
Gertrude Angermeier
Viola Austin
Maude and Walt Baker
J. Gordon Baquie
Vivian B. Barber
Lois Barger
Mary Virginia Bickel
Alma Brabandt
Barbara and David Brewer
Loretta Brooks
Prentice Brown
Jim and Penney Carneal
Larry Cashen and Susan Turner
Roosevelt Chin
Virginia Clark
Doug and Gena Cobb
James W. and Frances C. Compton
Everett R. Cowen
Rob and Holly Crady
George Creznic, Jr.
Alex and Cullen Croft
Helen E. Dattilo
Karl Daubert
Carol Davies
Katherine M. Davis

Anna A. Diecks
Mary Ann Duddy
Greg Ehrhard
Mike and Buff Fallot
Margaret Farley
Mrs. William L. Fenley
Anne B. Fields
Dr. William H. Fields
Lea Fischbach
Dr. Jeremiah T. Flowers
Elizabeth “Jeanne” Foree
Mrs. E. S. Frischkorn
Mrs. William R. Frost
Louie and Norma Giesel
Louis O. Giesel, Sr.
Mrs. J. W. Gilliam
Kim Hazelwood Glass
Edward S. Graff, Jr.
Audrey W. Graves
Elizabeth “Bunch” Sanders Griffin
Bill and Susan Grubbs
David and Valerie Hall
Frank Handley
Doris Hardaway
Elizabeth W. Hardwick
Ruth H. Haskins
Nanette H. Hayes
Edward and Gail Ritchie Henson

Henry V. Heuser, Jr.
Rev. J. Tracy and Debbie Holladay
Mrs. Irving Holmgren
Mrs. W. Howard Hopkin
Mrs. Marvin Kirchner
John Kraus
Julia R. Kraus
Otto and Dorothy Krause
Baylor Landrum, Jr.
Susan Lawler
The Honorable Pierce Lively
Louise Marshall
Lucille S. Mattingly
Joan H. Mayhugh
Genevieve McCain
George W. McCrocklin, MD
Anna Z. McMichael
Ted Merhoff
Bill and Becky Meyer
John and Lucy Milton
Mrs. W. Harvey Moninger
Doug Morris
Katherine S. Mueller
Kenneth J. Newman
Susan and Mark Pfeifer
Margaret H. Pfeiffer
Linda S. Pierce
Mrs. Austin Proctor, Jr.

Mrs. W. Dewey Raley
John S. Rankin
Caroline Price Reid
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Rickert
Harry Rietze, Jr.
Doris I. Ritchie
Edgar C. Ritchie
Eleanor R. Rudd
Frances and Charlie Scholtz
Jennifer Scott
Dorothy Shellhamer
Ollie Skonberg
Jane Slaughter
Jean Olive Smith
Susan and Chip Snyder
Chris and Susan Staples
William F. Steineker
Mrs. H. W. Stewart
Bill Stites
James Thompson
Katherine G. Ussery
John H. Ward, III
Stephen and Coretta Wolford
Oscar C. Wright, Jr.

The 1910 Society (as of 12/31/23) is a group of people who have made the children of The Cabbage Patch part of their estate 
plan. The people listed here have made the ultimate investment and ensured that generations of young people they will never 
meet have the ability to maximize their potential. We are grateful for the following people who have either designated The Patch 
as a future beneficiary or have left a gift for The Patch in their estate.

NAMED ENDOWMENTS
Overall Mission Support Endowment Funds

Barbara and David Brewer Memorial
Joe Burks, Sr. and Lloyd (Pappy) Redman Memorial
Crady Family  
Caroline Taylor Davis Memorial  
Cyrus “Russ” Day 
Mary Ann Coleman Duddy Memorial
William G. Duncan, Junior Memorial  
Friends of The Patch  
Harold Hawkins  
J. Tracy Holladay  
Rev. Calvin Holloway
Louise Marshall
Helen Dillon Mazzoli Memorial  
Betsy McConnell Memorial  
Theodore “Ted” Merhoff Memorial  
Meyer Family  
John L. and Lucy L. Milton
Thames Castner Palmer-Ball Memorial
Mark and Susan Pfeifer  
Arthur and Marian Kummer Raderer  
John S. Rankin  
Edgar and Doris Ritchie  
Jennifer L. Scott  
Jean Olive Smith (Mrs. S. Russell Smith, Sr.)  
Sharon Smith and James Mauch Family  
Diane and Rick Steinrock Family  
Thompson/Nash Family

Recreation/Youth Development Funds
The Cabbage Patch Circle Arts
Nancy Jane Cassis
Dohrman/Taylor Family Foundation
Giesel Family 
Elizabeth “Bunch” Sanders Griffin 
Kunau Family 
Lloyd “Pappy” Redman 
Caroline Price Reid
Polly Williams 

Educational Opportunities Funds
Mrs. James (Edith) Breed 
Alex J. Burch Memorial 
Nancy Jane Cassis 
Roosevelt Chin 
Clay Family 
Joan Cralle Day 
Otis H. “Deacon” Ellis 
Fields Family Memorial 
Marea and William Gardner Foundation 
Dorothy Gauss Foundation 
Gill Family 
Kim Hazelwood Glass 
Kim Hazelwood Glass Memorial 
Kim and Myra Lee Glass 
Wood and Marie Hannah Foundation 
Mildred Horn Foundation 
John “Fenton” Kottkamp Memorial 

Kurfees-Buchanan Memorial 
Lawler Family 
R. W. and Maggie T. Marshall 
Moisan Family 
W. Rodney Napier 
James Paton, III 
Porcini/Farmer Children’s Foundation 
Caroline Price Reid 
Rotary Clubs of Louisville 
Sanders Family 
Luke and Sharon Schmidt 
Scholtz Family 
Dennie Schrecker Memorial 
Martin Sweets Memorial 
Frances Jones and Robert Jordan Theobald 
James and Dee Thornton 
Wells, Mapother and Rankin Families 
William E. Whaley, III 
Coretta and Stephen Wolford Family 

Building Preservation Fund
Louis O. Giesel, Sr.
Spencer Harper, Jr. Memorial 
Snyder Family

NAMED ENDOWMENT FUNDS & 1910 SOCIETY
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Carol B. Armstrong
Les Abramson

Anne & Morton Boyd
Mr. & Mrs. Peter W. Ronald

Lori Bushong
Anonymous

Mr. J. Larry Cashen
Parker W. Duncan

Rob & Carole Christian
Air Equipment Company

Cabbage Patch
  College Scholars

Clyde & Betsy Foshee
Jim Cooksey

Anonymous
Mr. David L. Cooper

Ms. Helen Davis
Kit Davis

Elizabeth J. Haynes
David Dorsey

Tom & Karen Armstrong
Jennifer Ferguson

Rick & Julee Carucci
Ms. Joyce W. Kneisley

Lea Fischbach
Anne & John Harryman
Ann M. Sharp

Susan & Bill Grubbs
Susan & David Wood

Rev. J. Tracy Holladay
Elizabeth & John Kestler
Mr. Ron Manderschied
Stephen & Coretta Wolford

Mr. Calvin Holloway
Stephen & Coretta Wolford

Kathy Kunau
Louisville Area 10 and Under
Tennis Association, Inc.

Jody Lambert
Sammie Lambert

Rose Lowry-Duke
Mr. Edwin J. Lowry, Jr.

Corey Miller
Mrs. Barbara Horton

Mr. W. Rodney Napier
Peggy Johnson

Lisa Niehaus
Sheila & Kevin Kurz

Leigh & Ken Parrot
Peter & Sarah Fuller

Jennifer Scott
Stephen & Coretta Wolford

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Sommer
Rose Lowry-Duke

Donna C. Stroud
Greta & Tom Chessler

Phyllis Blythin Ward
Mr. John Hardin Ward, IV

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Waters
  & Family

Rose Lowry-Duke
Edie Wells

Ms. Marie Dering
Mrs. Joan Whittenburg

Ms. Marie Dering
Bob Willis

John English
David Y. Wood

Rick & Amy Ashton
Stephen C. Gault
Mr. Carl F. Pollard

CHRISTMAS AND HOLIDAY HONORARIUMS
The following gifts were given by donors in honor of Family & Friends during the 2023
Christmas Holiday.

Thank you to the following donors who made 
gifts to The Cabbage Patch in honor of others 
from October 1, 2023 to March 31, 2024.

HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS

Given by Bill Boland &
  Brenda Johnston Boland

Rose Lowry-Duke
Deb & Art Dunlap
Ann Hudson

Given by Mr. & Mrs. Michael
  Boland

Brenda Johnston Bland
Given by Leslie Ellis

Sandra Duerr
Amy Elbert
Valerie Elmore
Leslie Scanlon

Given by Bill & Susan Grubbs
The Richard Clay Family
Mr. & Mrs. W. Garrett Dering
Helen Jones
Mr. William G. Lussky, Jr.
Susan & David Wood

Given by Dan & Marilyn Henry
Lourdes & Culver Halliday

Given by Helen Jones
Susan & Bill Grubbs

Given by Martie Rankin
Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Dicken
Mrs. Anne Ehrman
Mr. & Mrs. Josh Kragenbring

Mr. & Mrs. J. Rankin Mapother
Mr. & Mrs. Hunter Rankin
Mrs. Edith M. Wells

Given by Mary Roney
Chef Patrick Roney & Family

Given by Mr. & Mrs. Charles 	   	
  Scholtz

Margee and Chip Ferris
Sashee Scholtz
Ray & Amy Scholtz
Mollie & Steve Smith
Hollis & Franklin Starks

Given by Mrs. Jeanie Shelman
Liz Clemons
Debra Farmer
Carolyn Howard
Susan King
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Littrell
Jean Nix
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Peter & Family
Ruth Seadle
Mr. Rick Shelman
Mr. & Mrs. John Steele & Family
Samuel Steele

Given by Patsy Shuck
Rod Napier

Given by Susan, Chip
    & Henry Snyder

Mr. & Mrs. Ralph D. Case, III
Mr. Wesley A. Case
Mr. Mark Cubine & Lt. Col. Susan 	

   Cheatwood, Ret.
Mrs. William P. Cubine

Given by Mr. Sammy Steele
Debbie Farmer
Susan King
Mr & Mrs. Jack Littrell
The Peter Family
Mary Perry
Marilyn Peter
Jeanie Shelman
Rick Shelman
Gary Steele
Mr. & Mrs. John Steele & Sons

Given by Ms. Sally Stewart
Mr. Denis Stewart

Given by Ann & David Stosberg
Ida Palmer-Ball

Given by Margaret Wadlington
Ms. Elizabeth B. Magner

Given by Mr. & Mrs. Anthony 	
  Westmoreland

Patsy & Gene Baker
Ryan & Liz Baxter
Sherry & Jason Emly
Brenda & Odell Henderson
Laurie & Mike Kemp
Colleen Reilly, Dennis & Essie 	

   Reilly
Dr. Sara Denzinger-Rowe &
 Mike Rowe

Given by Hollis & Caldwell Willig
Mona & Rick Powell

Given by Louise & Bill Creason
in Christmas memory of
    Adele Read Martin

Thank you to the following donors who made 
gifts to The Cabbage Patch in memory of others 
from October 1, 2023 to March 31, 2024.
Olene Woods Bailey

Sandra Bailey
Mr. Joshua M. Barrick

Nancy & Allan Pollock
Ethel Book

Anonymous
Hubert Book

Anonymous
Mr. William A. Brown

Angela DeWeese
Jimmy Buffett

Derby Parrotheads
Alex J. Burch

Michael & Melissa Burch
Ms. Sydney W. Gardner
Mrs. Laura Hrouda-Burch 

    & Mr. Jan Hrouda
Regina Burch

Mr. & Mrs. Frank L. Hack
JCPS Payroll Department
Ms. Nancy P. Miska
Ms. Leslie Witten
Dr. Ruth Wukasch

Mr. Joseph C. Burks, Sr.
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph C. Burks, Jr.

Kathleen & Joe Burks, Sr.
Gary and Betsey Daniel

James & Lelia Chandler
Roxanne Faye James

Mrs. Margaret Ann Cloud 	   	
  Chandler

Charles E. Chandler, Sr.
Mr. Roosevelt Chin

Anonymous
Mrs. Brittany Banks

Mr. William Underwood Clarke
Anne H. T. Moore

Norman Clemons
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman

Mrs. Caroline Davis
Edith & Charlie Huber

Andrew Denning
Deanna Hipwell

Mary Ann Duddy
Anonymous
Ann Duddy

Mrs. Anne B. Fields
Mrs. Julia L. Fields

Cynthia Frentz
Mr. Michael K. Kirk
Nancy & Allan Pollock

Mrs. Marilyn “Jo” Galloway
William & Ann Barker
Ms. Elizabeth F. Comeau
Mr. & Mrs. Gene M. Pope
 Elizabeth & Chris Robertson
Mr. Gary Russell

Theresa Gellhaus
Suzanna Hernandez

Norma & Louie Giesel
Caroline Grandy & Thomas
    Laird (Tom) Jones

Charles & Peggy Greenwood
Jack & Ruth Teeple

Bob Griffith
Angela DeWeese

Glenn & Annie Harris
Anonymous

Colonel Cecil A. “Doc” 		
  Holladay

Andrew & Julie Holladay
Harold Howard

Mrs. Jeanie Shelman
Mrs. Martha F. Howerton

Mr. John E. Howerton10



Mr. James R. Hughes
   Rex Bishop
Peggy Kearns

Carilu Schlegel
Mr. Donald L. Knipp

Edward & Lisa Thompson
John Fenton Kottkamp

Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Allen
Alter Development + 
    Realty + Home Loans
Mr. Clayton Amshoff
Robert W. Baird & Co. Inc.
Barlow Wealth Partners
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Besten
Blue Grass MOTORSPORT
CBI Insurance
Don K Brown Law
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Dozier
Mr. George Glanz
Megan Imel State Farm
Mr. Rush Kottkamp
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Kottkamp
Eleanor Maddox
Mr. & Mrs. Toby Nutt
oneMD
Ms. Kirthi Rao
Amy Reynolds
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Scholtz
Mr. Robert Scholtz
Mr. & Mrs. Clay Scinta
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Scinta
Servpro
Mr. & Mrs. Blair Smith
Mrs. Holly Turney
Unishippers
Adam Waldner State Farm
Edie Wells
Diane Wiegel
Ms. Lexie Wiegel
Hunter & Kristen Wilson

Ann Marie Krawchuk
Tanya & Jim Marquardt

Mrs. Billie Clair Kurfees
Dr. & Mrs. Russell Rice

Florence R. Leathers
Jean Harkin

Yvonne “Tonette” Lewis
Ms. Frankie Lewis

Alice Leathers Luckett
Jean Harkin
Charles & Rosemary 

    Luckett
Miss Louise Marshall

Anonymous
The Honorable Romano
    L. Mazzoli

Caroline Grandy &
    Thomas Laird (Tom) Jones

Betsy McConnell
Caroline Grandy & 
    Thomas Laird (Tom) Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Michael
    McConnell

Mr. Terrence L. (Terry)
    McCoy

Mr. John Collingwood
Mr. Ted Merhoff

Ms. Ann Wiley Berry
Caroline Grandy & 
    Thomas Laird (Tom) Jones

Greg Merz
Angela DeWeese

Betty Jane & David Mills
Jan M. Terry

Gregg Blandford Mitchell
Virginia W. Kozak

John D. Moses
Carolyn McCafferty Moses

John Nix
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman

Mr. Shirley W. Palmer- 
    Ball

Ms. Ginny Brown
Thames & Brainard 
    Palmer-Ball

Ida Palmer-Ball
Mrs. Thames Palmer-Ball

William Fred Booker
Gertrude & Terrance 
    Regan

James Parrish
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick R. 
    Louis, Jr.

Dr. James Paton, III
Mrs. Patrice E. Paton

Larry “Pete” Peter
Mr. Sammy Steele

Eugenia Powers
Bob & Mary Ann Stenger

Lloyd “Pappy” Redman
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph C. 
    Burks, Jr.

Mrs. Caroline Reid
Hensley & James Peterson

Opalene Woods Roark
Sandra Bailey

Marianne B. Rucker
Embry Rucker & Joan 
    MacLean

Gary Schaffer
Anonymous

Mr. & Mrs. Paul M. 
    Schmidt

Regina Schmidt
Mr. Dennis R. Schrecker

Linda Schrecker

Herman Seadler
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman

Bill Shelman
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman
Mr. Sammy Steele

Eric W. Singer
Margaret Wadlington

Mrs. Jean Olive Smith
Raymond G. & Susan W. 
    Smith

Mr. Don W. Snyder
Daryl W. Snyder
Mary Elizabeth Snyder

Becky Steele
Mr. Sammy Steele

Mrs. Martha Steele
Mrs. Jeanie Shelman
Mr. Sammy Steele

Emily Tafel
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick R. 
    Louis, Jr.

Harold Thomas Taylor
Mr. Thomas L. Taylor

Andrew A. Venetianer
Mr. Steven A. Stratford

Mrs. Polly Williams
Kyle Bianconcini

Clarence O. Woods
Sandra Bailey

All gifts are deeply 
appreciated. If any names 
were omitted or there’s an 
error, please accept our 
apology. Please contact 
The Cabbage Patch 
so that the appropriate 
corrections can be made.

1413 SOUTH SIXTH STREET
LOUISVILLE, KY 40208

CABBAGEPATCH.ORG
502.634.0811

SPECIAL HONORS
for the birthday of Rose Lowry-Duke

  Bill Boland & Brenda Johnston Boland 
Zonia Maguire 

for the birthday of James Mauch
Mr. Brian Guilliom

for the birthday of Ann Hudson
Bill Boland & Brenda Johnston Boland 

for Mr. Stephen T. Wolford’s
dedication to The Patch

John & Mary Wolford

HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS Thank you to the following donors who made gifts to
The Cabbage Patch in memory of others
from October 1, 2023 to March 31, 2024.
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Dec. 2023 - May 2024
College Scholar Graduates

Aileena

Autumn

Cjonita

Corey

Maliya*

Mekhi

Star

Talon

University of Kentucky
BS in Landscape Architecture

Eastern Kentucky University
Social Work

Fisk University
BS in Political Science

Western Kentucky University
BS in Construction Management

University of Kentucky
BA in Philosophy

San Bernardino Valley College
BA in Business

University of Kentucky
BA in Broadcast Journalism

University of Kentucky
BA in Finance

*Graduated December 2023

UNDERGRADUATES

Zyrann Sullivan University
Culinary Arts

TRADE SCHOOL

Kelly Burke
Alex Croft

Monica Davidson
Mike Fallot
John Fidler

James Giesel
Pat Glasser

Ben Goodsey
David Hall

Miles Harrison
Ryan Kingery
Leslie Lindsay

Jessica Mattingly
Lisa Mercado

Lisa Mills
Alexandra Ortiz

Mark Pfeifer
Cindy Philpot
Ryan Roling
Paul Sagun

Henry Sanders
Bibhuti Sar

Tristin Schifferdecker
Robert Scholtz

Richmond Simpson
Susan Staples
Fiona Starks
John Stokes

The Cabbage Patch thanks the following Community 
Members for lending their time and talents to board 

committees and special projects in 2023.

COMMUNITY MEMBERS
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2024 Board of Directors

Dr. Tracilia Beacham
Ebony Bell
Mickey Brown
Cynthia M. Campbell
Doug Chin
David L. Cooper
Ken Coulter, Jr.
Shannon DeWeese
Mike Dickman
David D. Dorsey
Ryan Dozier
Shareen Dunn
Chad Ellis
Jennifer Ferguson
John Fidler

Christopher Hall
Brad Hume
Megan Imel
Emily Lawrence
Justin Moore
Lisa Niehaus
Robert W. Reuther
Grant Roberts
Kristen Taylor
Michael F. Wade
Cynthia B. Welch
Carl L. Williams, Sr.
Tony Williams
Robert E. Willis
Steven R. Wilson
Stephen Wolford

President - Michael J. Marshall, Ed.D.
Immediate Past President - Michael P. Drake
Treasurer - Kourtney Nett
Secretary - Keri Reilly Westmoreland

THE CABBAGE PATCH TEAM
27 full-time employees

2 part-time employees Two-thirds of leadership staff have an 
advanced degree

7 teen employees

2023 PATCH PARTNERS
YOUNG AMBASSADORS MEMBERS

Rebecca Allen
Clayton Amshoff

Molly Bennett
Bradley Bringardner

Oliver Brown
Morgan Crockett

Brett Leary
Grady Nutt

Rachael Ogle

Alexandra Ortiz
Keaton Price

Kirthi Rao
Robert Scholtz

Laura Anne Smith
Thomas Staffieri

Clark Ulmer
Mary Gwen Walker

Megan Imel, Board Liaison

Robert L. Crady III
Michael Duke

Charlie Farnsley
Allison Pitman
Jessica Rives

Thank you to the following hard-working individuals who 
rotated off the Board of Directors at the end of 2023.

Past Board Members

The Cabbage Patch wishes to thank the following individuals who played 
a significant role in planting seeds of hope and change in those we serve.SPECIAL THANKS

Board Members Emeriti 
Lea Fischbach 
David Y. Wood

Executive Director
Rev. Corey G. Miller, D.Min.


